

S.K.H. Tsang Shiu Tim Secondary School

6 Tak Hau Street, Wo Che Estate, Shatin, N.T., Hong Kong Tel: (852) 2697 5566 (852) 2697 6111 (852)2697 6211 Fax: (852) 2692 2146 香港新界沙田 曾肇添中學 公會

Our Ref:

1 November, 2023

SKH Tsang Shiu Tim Secondary School 2024-2025 F.1 Admission Briefing Session

Dear Parents,

In view of the great number of applications for and enquiries about our F.1 admission, our school is conducting a "F.1 Admission Briefing Session" on 2 December, 2023 (Saturday) to introduce our school's special features and latest development. The Briefing Session features our school curriculum, teaching and learning initiatives, moral education, spiritual education, extra-curricular activities as well as the 2024-2025 admission procedures. The details of the Briefing Session are as follows:

Date:

2 December, 2023 (Saturday)

Time:

10:00 to 11:30 am or 2:00 to 3:30 pm

Venue:

School Hall (Participants will be admitted into the Hall on a first-come-first-served basis.

The Lecture Theatre and classrooms will be open for watching the livestreamed Briefing

Session when the Hall is full.)

Quota:

800 per session (Due to the limited quota, admission is granted on a first-come-first-served basis. Each P.6 family can be given a maximum of three admission tickets and a maximum of two will be given to each P.4 or P.5 family. Apologies if we cannot fulfil ticket requests for the more preferred session.)

Interested parents can visit our school webpage https://www.skhtst.edu.hk from 1 November, 2023 onwards and fill in the online registration form to sign up for the Briefing Session before the quota is full. A confirmation email attached with the e-ticket(s) and program rundown will be sent to all registered participants by 22 November, 2023. Those who cannot receive the email by this date should contact Ms. Man at the school office (Tel: 2697 5566) by noon, 1 December 2023.

In case of bad weather on the day of the Briefing Session (for example, the hoisting of Typhoon Signal No. 8 or above or issuing of the Black Rainstorm Signal), the Briefing Session will be postponed to 9 December, 2023. Parents and students should check the latest arrangements on our school webpage.

Enquiries can be directed to Ms. Man at the school office (Tel: 2697 5566).

* TSANG SECONORE

Yours faithfully,

Jaxon Wang Yu Tai

Principal